
16 

 

  June 2017 1 

 

  June 2017 

1300 Edgewood Drive, Lima, Ohio 45805 
419-224-9951        www.zionlima.org 

June 2017 

 

 

 

 



2 

 

  June 2017 

Dear Friends in Christ, 
 

The Time of Pentecost 
I know. Pentecost is a big word. It is both a day and a season.  
 

As a DAY, Pentecost refers to the 50
th
 Day after Easter. Originally it was 

the day that the Holy Spirit descended upon the believers. The church 
uses Red fabric on the Worship furnishings on that day. This year the DAY of Pente-
cost is June 4

th
. 

 

As a SEASON, Pentecost refers to all the days following the Day of Pentecost right 
up until the last Sunday of the church year which is known as Christ the King    
Weekend. This year Christ the King Sunday is November 26, 2017. So Pentecost is 
by far the longest church Season. The color for the SEASON of Pentecost is Green. 
 

During the SEASON of Pentecost, we will focus on personal spiritual growth. We’ll 
learn from the teachings of Jesus and other parts of the Biblical witness. And         
because the SEASON of Pentecost begins near the beginning of Summer, we can 
see growth and refreshment around us in nature even as we also see it, I hope, in 
ourselves. 
 

I look forward to growing with you this summer. 
In Christ, 
Pastor Kent 
 
Father’s Day 
Like Mother’s Day in May, Father’s Day in June is another one of those holidays that 
is very special to many people and more challenging for others. If our past             
experience has been positive in regard to our earthly father, that’s certainly cause for 
celebration. If not, we need not let the past define us. In Christ there is always a new 
creation. And for that reason you are invited to worship at Zion on Father’s day 
weekend. 
 

Synod Assembly Highlights 
On May 19-20 was the Northwestern Ohio Synod Assembly. This “annual” gathering 
of congregational representatives (Jim Raabe and Diana Schneider from Zion this 
year), pastors, and other leaders will likely soon be moving to meeting every 2 or 
even 3 years. This will help us save costs (It’s expensive to host these business 
meetings.) and perhaps focus on offering more experiential types of events that 
might involve more people. 
This year’s assembly was intentionally short and only a small amount of actual    
business was conducted. Probably the biggest item was voting to allow up to 3 years 
between Synod Assemblies. We also had a Lutheran historian on hand who 
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THE  WHEELHOUSE  - A CHRISTIAN BICYCLE COOPERATIVE 
 
Zion Lutheran is a supporting member of the Wheelhouse - a missional service that 
intends to provide bicycles and build relationships with those in need.  Primary      
beneficiaries of this mission are those in our community and surrounding areas with 
limited income who need transportation to work, errands, appointments, etc.  In      
addition, bikes are being giving to youth programs to use as incentives for the       
population they serve. 
 
Wheelhouse receives used and donated bicycles from individuals, bike drives, and 
organizations.  The Salvation Army serves as a drop-off point.  A team of volunteers 
assess the bikes for safe use and make the repairs necessary, working out of space 
at the Elm Street Church of the Brethren on East Elm Street.     
 
The need for a bike is determined by selected social agencies and church missions 
which then make referrals to The Wheelhouse through a common application form.  
Zion has been reaching out to those who attend our monthly community dinners. 
There are currently 7 other churches who are supporting this mission:  Market Street 
Presbyterian, Trinity Methodist, Elm Street Church of the Brethren, and Ebenezer, 
Pike, and Salem Mennonite Churches. 
 
As of the end of April, 63 bicycles have been given to individuals in the community 
and another 18 clients are on a waiting list.  Twenty-seven bikes have gone to Youth 
agencies. 
 
Of course the success of this mission is dependent on funding - to purchase bike 
parts, helmets, and locks.  The approximate cost of repairing one bike, purchasing a 
helmet and a lock is $30.  If you would like to become a “Pedal Partner” by making a 
tax-deductible donation, please complete the form on Page 15 or contact me at      
419-224-9951 or schneider.diana@rocketmail.com.  And don’t hesitate to call if you 
have questions.   
 
Please pray for this project and for the people in our community who will be able to 
get to work or appointments and be better able to care for themselves and their     
families.   
 
Diana Schneider 
 

3 

 

  June 2017 

delivered a couple of presentations related to Reformation history (this year is 
the 500

th
 Anniversary of the Reformation). New this year was a joint Lutheran/

Catholic prayer service at St. Aloysious Roman Catholic Church. Father Kent 
Kaufmann, from St. Charles Borromeo Catholic Church in Lima co-led this     
service. 
 

This was Bishop Daniel Beaudoin’s first assembly as Bishop. He seemed to fit 
right into the role. The next assembly will be in the spring of 2018 (it was        
already scheduled). 
 

Church Council and Endowment Board Installation 
The leadership year at Zion runs from July 1 thru June 30

, 
so we’ll be installing 

the Church Council and Endowment Board members at worship on the last 
weekend in June in preparation for the start of their new term. We’ll conduct the 
installation at all three services that weekend. 
 

In Thanksgiving for Their Faithful Service 
Cathy Lehman, Laura Ball, and Ted Smith are concluding their terms on Zion’s 
Church Council at the end of June. Same goes for Sam Bassitt and Lisa Price 
for Zion’s Endowment Board. It’s been a great honor to work with these         
dedicated and faithful souls over the course of the last few years. Zion has    
benefited greatly from their wisdom and service which now simply continues in 
different ways. May God continue to bless them greatly! 
 

New Member Recognition 
On the first weekend in June we will have a simple little ceremony during      
worship for the nearly 20 people who recently joined Zion. In July or August 
we’ll have another ceremony for a smaller group of people who also wish to join 
Zion. Let us pray in thanksgiving for these people. 
 

Graduate Recognition 
As is our custom, we’ll recognize Zion’s graduates again this year with a bulletin 
board and a brief ceremony in worship. We’ll do the recognition during the    
worship services on the second weekend in June. 
 

Summer Growth Group Begins in June 
Beginning on Tuesday, June 13

th
 at 1:00 p.m. our Summer Growth Group will 

begin. The topic will be a handy little resource called “God Sightings:              
Experiencing God in the Everyday.” You’re gonna love it! It will be led by Mary 
Knott, Karen Long, and Ruth Baughman. To sign up, just call Diana Schneider 
in the church office (419-224-9951) or email her at:  
schneider.diana@rocketmail.com. 

mailto:schneider.diana@rocketmail.com
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Celebrating the 500th Anniversary of the Reformation 

(This excerpt is Part 3 of our series on Luther’s Catechism and is taken from a publication produced and 
distributed by the Aid Association for Lutherans in observance of the 450th anniversary of Luther’s Small 
Catechism.) 

Martin Luther’s Small Catechism  - “Catechism” 
 

In his letters and sermons Luther often us the Latin word catechismus.  From 

the Greek, it means a ringing out, an announcing, a calling down to man by 

God.  Through its use in the Church, it had come to mean a method of teaching 

Biblical truth, especially orally. 

 

What Luther meant by catechism was not so much a book as a collection of 

teachings.  For him it was the whole body of doctrine which had been distilled 

and taught throughout the ages, with Christ  as the central focus.  

 

In Luther’s day the common meaning of “catechism”  was a manual used by a 

teacher to give oral instruction to a pupil.  Philip Melanchthon is often cited,  

perhaps wrongly, for suggesting that the word meant a question-and-answer 

method.  Early editions of Luther’s  catechism included in the title the word    

enchiridion, the Greek for a manual or handbook. 

 

Beginning in 1516, Luther expanded his catechetical work according to the   

insights he had gained in the struggles with Rome.  In 1518 he published, as a 

poster, “A Short Explanation of the Ten Commandments.”  In 1519 he         

published catechetical sermons about the Lord’s Prayer.  In 1520 e published 

an explanation of the Creed and instituted a two-week series of ten catechetical 

sermons, four days a week, plus Sundays.  Thus he laid the groundwork for the 

Small Catechism.  He encouraged friends like Justus Jonas and Johann    

Agricola to do the same, as a team effort in catechetics. 

13 

 

  June 2017 

Bedrock Beliefs of Zion: 
(Principles that we cling to in times of stress) 
 
* Christ Jesus is Lord.  
* We are saved by grace through faith.  
* Nothing can separate us from the love of God. 
* We trust our Lord to guide us on our journey through this life and 
 into the next lifeôs wonders.  
* God hears our prayers. 
 
Core Values of Zion 
(Positive, predictable behavior patterns that the people of Zion can       
reasonably be expected to model spontaneously and intentionally in life) 
 
SPIRITUALITY 
 Prayer, Worshipping Together, Personal Devotions, Spiritual 
 Growth and  Sharing 
 
SERVANTHOOD  
 Outreach, Think of Others First, Compassion, Love,  
 Serving Others Anytime, Anywhere 
 
JOY  
 Praise and Thanksgiving, Hope, Excitement, Enthusiasm,                 
 Sense of Humor 
 
COMMUNITY  
 Acceptance, Flexibility, Trust, Respect, Communication, Diversity, 
 Forgiveness 
 
COMMITMENT  
 Eager Participation, Generous Giving, Integrity, Stewardship  

 
LEADERSHIP DEVELOPMENT 
 Recognizing, Encouraging, Developing, Supporting, and Training 
 current  and potential leaders for responsible service.  
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SERVE TEAM NEWS: 
§ We are discontinuing collection of postage stamps as the recipient              

organization is no longer able to accept them. Thanks to all who have       
supported this  

§ outreach over the years. 
§ Our Lutheran World Relief Health Kits project is changing. This year we are 

asking for donations of bath-size bars of soap only.  Please place your        
donations on the “Donations” table in the Narthex.  Suggested brands are 
Coast, Zest, Irish Spring,  Yardley or any “hard” soap bars that will not        
become soft during shipping. 

§ Serve Team chooses one mission per month to support with a $200           
donation .  May - LWR (school supplies); June - Churches United Pantry;    
July - Family Promise.  

§ Through the coordination of Barb Bassitt and the dedication of a team of Zion 
folks, we are regularly visiting 11 shut-ins and providing home communion to 
5 of those members. 

============================================================ 
HOSPITALITY  Our Hospitality Room provides a relaxed and welcoming space 
for our guests and our “regulars” !  Thanks so much to all who have faithfully    
provided snacks, made coffee and ice water, and donated other items.  Our    
supplies are starting to get a little low, so any donations would be greatly         
appreciated - such as, coffee, creamer, sweetener, napkins, cold drink cups, 
packaged cookies.  Or maybe you would like to sign-up to provide a special treat 
for a weekend.  This is especially appreciated by everyone !! 

JUNE 11 
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SUMMER MUSIC 
Musicians are needed for the summer months while vocal and bell choirs are taking    
a rest.  Both instrumental and vocal music are welcome and encouraged.      
You may provide music for both the 8:30 and 10:45 services, or you may choose to  
do one service.  If you need accompaniment contact Mary Jane Eichelberger at  
419-224-1507 and arrange a time to rehearse.  Whatever your musical talent is, 
please sign the schedule on  the north hallway bulletin board so we know when you 
are available.  We appreciate your willingness to share your talents and serve God 
through this music ministry. 

============================================== 

Lutheran Education Assistant Fund (LEAF) 
 

The purpose of the fund is to give grants to assist college students, seminary students, 

and lay training for lay assistants. 

Requirements: 

The student must complete and submit application form by August 1st to receive   
funding for the upcoming academic year. Students may apply for each year they are 

in college up to four (4) years.  

Applicant must be a voting member of Zion Evangelical Lutheran Church.  

All applicants must attend and pursue an accredited college degree program (private or 

public) or Lutheran Seminary.  

Maximum grants for college students will be in the amount of $750 per semester up to 

$1500 per academic year. There is no maximum grant amount for seminary students, 

and amounts will be determined by the Finance Committee depending on applicants 

need for tuition and or living expenses.  

Grant amounts will be determined on a case to case basis in regards to the applicantôs 

service to the church, community, and the availability of funds.  

Grant recipients must maintain a minimum of a C grade average (2.0 on a 4.0 scale). 

Documentation via unofficial transcripts is required. 

Payments will be made to the school/college or loan agency on behalf of the student. 

All grants must be approved by The Council of Zion Evangelical Lutheran Church. 

 

For more information or to receive an application, please go to the website 

(zionlima.org) and look for Forms & Policies.  You may also call the church office 

to ask for an application. 
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Wedding Anniversaries 

If we’ve missed your anniversary or birthday, or if we have the wrong 
date, please call the Office—419-224-9951. 

June Celebrations 

 Birthdays 

Day   
  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Day   
  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 Day   

1  Cameron Linton 10  Tom Nolte 20  Robyn King 

5  Chad Frey 12  Doug Steiner 22  Kathy Guy 

6  James Brown 13  Chelsea Ball 24  Jeanne Scott 

6  Kaitlin Hawk 13  Linda Lindstrom 25  Melissa Pelligrini 

6  Faith White 14  Suzanne Young 25  Rev Sam Payne 

6  Curtis Young 16  Kara Manning 28  Brent Schulz 

7  Brandon Crawford 17  Heidi Calvelage 28  Daisy Shrider 

8  Connie Glancy 18  Dick Schneider 29  David Bridges 

8  Irene Schulz 19  Donald Pletcher       

Day   # 

10 Kimberly and Carson Manning 21 

12   Don and Janice Comeskey 62 

13   Mike and Beth Milks 24 

16   Sam and Barbara Bassitt 53 

17   William and Karen Ream 28 

Day   # 

18 Aaron and Amanda Markley 11 

22 Dick and Janice Schneider 47 

23 Jim and Nan Maley 37 

26 Donald and Alida Pletcher 45 

30 Ed & Joan Baden 60 
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EXPRESSIONS OF GRATITUDE 
 

§ Helen Overly:   I want to thank everybody who gave me cards for my 
birthday on May 7. 
 
§ Marcia O’Keefe:   Joy to my Zion Family !  Thank you to Pastor Kent 

and all who have been visiting, praying, calling, and sharing food.  Thanks 
so much.  It helps me be connected. 

 
§ Cathy Lehman:   Mike and I would like to thank everyone for your thoughts, 

prayers, cards, visits and food since he has been in the hospital and now 
home.  Mike is doing great.  A special thank you to Pastor Wilson, Pastor 
Gibson, and Pastor Payne for their visits and prayers during his stay in the 
hospital. 

============================================================ 
COMMUNITY DINNER:  We are taking a break for the summer (June - August).  
Our May 23 meal will be our last until the Fall.  Thanks to everyone who has 
served & supported this outreach.  A special thank you to Robyn King who has 
chaired the committee and also provided most of the food each month and to all 
the dedicated volunteers. 

============================================================ 

We are looking forward to the summer as we prepare for our Latchkey Program.  
We have lots of fun activities planned this year. 
We celebrated  “graduation” with our pre-school and five-year old children on 
May 24 & 25.  It was an exciting time for the children and their families and a    
bittersweet time for their teachers.  We are very proud of the work we’ve done 
with our students and the growth we’ve witnessed, especially with those we’ve 
had in our program since they were toddlers. 
We are currently taking applications for our summer program and also for the 
next school year.  If you would like more information, please call our office at 
419-224-7719 or stop by our office. 

News from Childcare  

Lesa Brown, Director 

 ===============================================================

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY -  Will not be meeting over the summer and will   

resume in September.  Have fun days in the sun, click those needles whenever you 
can!  If you need more yarn, just call us.  See you in September!   
Blessings - Marie Lawrence and Sally Parker 
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SPRING-CLEANING COAT  DRIVE  -  If you are doing some Spring cleaning this 

year and happen to find that you have extra winter coats, you may bring them to    

Zion.  We will keep them for the Salvation Army’s big giveaway next fall.  

===============================================================

OUT TO LUNCH BUNCH -  We will celebrate the first day of summer on 

June 21 at one of our favorite places Casa Lu Al Restaurant, 2323 N. 

West Street Road..  Come join us for fun and fellowship with your Zion 

Family.  Sign up at the large red bulletin board in the north entry hallway 

or call Stan or Marie Lawrence, 419-225-7071. 

==============================================================
CHIEF’S RECEIPTS 
The deadline for submitting your Chief’s grocery receipts (those that have 
“Community Cash” printed on them) is June 18.  The “rebate” we receive from 
Chief’s is used to help support the mission work we do  - usually through Lutheran 
World Relief - such as Health & School kits.  Thank you for your ongoing support 
in this way.  Many thanks to Linda Wensole who submits all the receipts to Chief’s 
for us. 

============================================================= 
Financial Update: 
At the end of April, the budget expenditures are anticipated to be at 33% or less 
in each budget category.  The total budget expenditures through April are at 
32%.                                                                                                      
 
§ April net income = $ 8,253.13 – an increase of 150% over 2016 and 115% 

over 2015.  
§ Year to date net income = $14,943.64      
§ Budget income to date = 36.2% of total 2017 budgeted expenditures.    
§ 22.1% of general fund income in April was from recurring electronic donations        
§ Total Lenten offerings equaled $4,372.17. 
§ The Balance Sheet at April 30, 2017, shows assets / liabilities & equity of 

$903,337.25. 

 

Church Council requested and has received assurance that the repairs to the 

ceiling in the Genesis Room are adequate to provide confidence in the 

safe use of that space.  Based on that, Council is moving ahead with   

contracting for painting of the ceiling.  The cost will be covered by the   

settlement we received from our insurance carrier. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

28 29  

 

Memorial 

Day -  

Office 

Closed 

 

30 
 

 

31 
 

  

1 
 

  

2 3 
  

8:30 am 
 Men’s Breakfast 
3:30 pm    
    Praise Team  
     practice 
5:00 pm    
     Worship 

 4   New Members  

     Received 
 

8:30 & 10:45 am   
   Worship 
 9:35 am     
    Adult Sunday  
    School 
 Noon 
    Potluck 

5 

 

5:30 pm: 

  Finance 

 

6 

6:00 pm 

Welcome 

Team 

 

7 

 

 

8 

 

 

9 

  

10 
 

3:30 pm    
   Praise Team  
    practice 
5:00 pm    
    Worship 
 

11     Graduate  

      Recognition 
 

8:30 & 10:45 am   
     Worship 
9:35 am     
    Adult Sunday  
    School 

12 
 

 

13 
  

7:00 pm  
    Church   
    Council 
 
 

14 
  

Noon 

  Out-to-Lunch   

        Bunch 

 

15 
 

 

16 

 

  17 
 

3:30 pm    
   Praise Team  
   practice 
5:00 pm    
   Worship 

18 
 

8:30 & 10:45 am   
     Worship 
9:35 am     
    Adult Sunday  
    School 

19 
Newsletter 

Deadline 
 

7:00 pm 
    Farm    
    Bureau 
 

20 
 

6:30 pm   
    Childcare  
    Board  
 

21 

 

22 
 

 

23 24 Council  &   
        Endowment  
        Installation 
  

3:30 pm    
    Praise Team   
    Practice 
5:00 pm    
    Worship 

25 Council  & 
Endowment  

        Installation 
 

8:30 & 10:45 am   
     Worship 
9:35 am     
    Adult Sunday 
    School 

26 27 28 
 

6:00 pm 

     Building & 

     Property 

 29 
 

 

30 1 
 

8:30 am 
 Men’s Breakfast 
3:30 pm    
    Praise Team  
     practice 
5:00 pm    
     Worship 

JUNE 
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 Contact Information, Etc. 
Scheduled Activity  Contact Person  Phone Number 
Men’s Breakfast  Gary Howell    419-236-7275 
Out-to-Lunch Bunch  Marie Lawrence  419-225-7071 

  

Zion Evangelical Lutheran Church 
1300 Edgewood Drive, Lima, Ohio 45805 
419-224-9951 Fax: 419-224-1279 
Toll-free message: 1-877-470-1910 
e-mail:  churchoffice@zionlima.org  
web site:  www.zionlima.org 
Facebook:  zionlima 
Childcare phone number:  419-224-7719 
 
Worship: 

Saturday - 5:00 pm 
Sunday - 8:30 & 10:45 am 
Sunday School - 9:35 am 
Tuesdays-12:00 pm:  Live on-line Worship 
 

Pastor: Rev. Kent Wilson: pastorkent@zionlima.org 
Administrative Coordinator:  Diana Schneider: schneider.diana@rocketmail.com 
Church Secretary:  Norma Penn: churchoffice@zionlima.org 
Church Treasurer: Diana Schneider: schneider.diana@rocketmail.com 
Stephen Ministry Leaders:  Carrie Schepman & Diana Schneider 
              Contacts: Carrie Schepman (419-233-9081) or Pastor Kent Wilson 
Organist: Mary Jane Eichelberger 
Adult Choir Director: Marilyn Basinger 
Bell Choir Director: Jonathan Lischak 
Saturday Night Music Leader: Open  
Childcare Director: Lesa Brown  

Church Council:   
President – Cathy Lehman President-elect – Matt Young                             
  Secretary – Kim Manning 
Members-at-Large:  Laura Ball, Jackie Loescher, Lisa Price, Ted Smith,        
   Kurt Knott,  and Pastor Kent Wilson. 
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Worship Helpers 

Position 
June  3-4 June 10-11 June 17-18 June 24-25 

Saturday 
Asst. 5:00 pm 

Diana Schneider Bud Linton Carrie Schepman Sue Fifer 

Asst.   
Minister 
8:30 

Matt Young Bob Torbet Matt Young Bob Torbet 

Asst.   
Minister 
10:45 

Curtis Young Richard Schneider Darrell Ball Cathy Lehman 
 

Greeters 
Saturday 

Linda Boop   Linda Lindstrom Garry and Rose 
Theis 

Tom and Carrie 
Schepman 

Saturday       
Offering        
Assistants 

Linda Boop 
Linda Lindstrom 

Linda Lindstrom 
Cinda Rismiller 

Garry and Rose 
Theis 

Tom and Carrrie 
Schepman 

Projection  
Input 

Diana Schneider Dave Miller Dave Miller Cindy Linton 

Outdoor Sign Nan Maley Nan Maley Nan Maley Nan Maley 

Head Usher 8:30 Dan Schulz Dave Hieneman Roger Fessler Dan Schulz 
 

Ushers  10:45 Gary Howell 
Stan Vandemark 

Darrell Ball 
Richard Schneider 

Dave Morman 

Gary Howell 
Jim Maley 

Curtis Young 
Ed Baden 
Joel Perrin 

Gary Howell 
Stan Vandemark 

Sam Bassitt 
Dave Morman 

Richard Schneider 

Gary Howell 
Jim Maley 
Ed Baden 
Joel Perrin 

Curtis Young 

Bread Bakers Sue Fifer Sue Fifer Marie Lawrence Marie Lawrence 

Altar Guild Becky Scott, 
Joyce Bowsher 

Kim Manning (Sat) 

Becky Scott, 
Joyce Bowsher 

Kim Manning (Sat) 

Becky Scott, 
Joyce Bowsher 

Kim Manning (Sat) 

Becky Scott, 
Joyce Bowsher 

Kim Manning (Sat) 


